DECEMBER NEWSLETTER

   18th December 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to our December newsletter.  My goodness it has been a busy few weeks in school and the longest term ever!  We know your children will be well and truly ready for a rest over Christmas (as are we!)
Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new since the previous newsletter.
Wednesday 18th December – Whole School Theatre Visit to school
Thursday 19th December – KS2 Christmas Service at St Andrew’s at 2pm
Friday 20th December - Break up for Christmas

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY MONDAY 23rd DECEMBER – FRIDAY 3RD JANUARY

Monday 6th January – Children back to school after Christmas holiday – NO INSET DAY

Thursday 9th January – 9am and 2:45pm – new Parent helper or volunteer sessions
Monday 13th January – PTA AGM meeting at 7:30pm
Tuesday 14th January – Tom Palmer (children’s author)- Year 4 visit and assembly

Wednesday 15th January – KS2 sitting volleyball festival at Alameda

Thursday 16th January – Open the Book assembly

Tuesday 21st January – Y4 Transition Festival

Thursday 23rd January – School meals census day – please encourage your child to have a hot dinner this day.  It really helps the school budget

Friday 24th January – Y2 and Y3 Gym festival

Thursday 30th January – Open the Book assembly

Monday 10th February – Parents’ evening – 4:30pm to 7pm

Tuesday 11th February - Parents’ evening – 3:45pm to 6:30pm

Thursday 13th February – Maths ‘wow’ day, Open the Book Assembly

Friday 14th February – Chums ‘shine bright’ mental health awareness day

HALF TERM HOLIDAY – 17TH FEBRUARY TO 21ST FEBRUARY 2020
Please see the school website for more dates beyond this
More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course

Governor Update and election:

As you know, we ran an election for a Parent Governor vacancy recently.  

As I said in my letter at the time, I would like to thank both the candidates for taking the time to make their nominations, and to congratulate and welcome Mr Gallagher to the Governing Board.  
The governors and I look forward to working hard with Mr Gallagher to continue to make Russell Lower School the best school it can possibly be.

Staffing update:

At Christmas we will be losing the lovely Mrs Lewin (again!).  We would like to thank Mrs Lewin for covering Puffin Class since October half term.  The children have loved it!  However, every cloud has a silver lining and it means we look forward to welcoming Mrs Becky Cox to our teaching team in January.

Again, I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Lewin for her hard work at Russell again.  We are already trying to think of reasons to ‘lure’ her back again!

Come and join our wonderful team:

We are currently looking to recruit a full time (Monday to Friday 12 – 1:15pm, term time only) Midday Supervisor to join our friendly and supportive lunch team.  If you would like to find out more, or would like an application pack, please come and see Mrs Summerfield our Office Manager.  We look forward to seeing you.

Fundraising:

Thank you for all support raising money for the Remembrance Poppy Appeal.  We raised over £336 as a school and the Flitwick and Ampthill area raised over £40 000 altogether!  Simply incredible – thank you.
Thank you to the many of you who joined us for breakfast last Friday, again we raised £242 which is brilliant and will go straight back to the children.  Thank you for joining us in the classrooms afterwards too – the atmosphere was lovely around school.

PTA Christmas Fayre:

Thank you again to the members of the PTA who work tirelessly to prepare for this huge fundraiser event.  Incredibly, the PTA raised over £3000 in an hour and a quarter.  That is a record!  Thank you so much to everyone who supported both the PTA and the school to raise so much money for the children.  Coming soon: KS2 outdoor gym area with some of the proceeds!  Thank you.
KS2 Christmas Service at St Andrew’s Church:

As in previous years, KS2 (Year 3 and Year 4) will be heading up to the church on the afternoon of Thursday 19th December.  It is a lovely way to celebrate Christmas together.  Each class will perform 2 items (maybe a song, carol or poem for example) and the Christmas story will be narrated in between classes by the children.  The ‘service’ is likely to last around 35 minutes and will start promptly at 2pm.  We hope you can come and join us!

Maths/Phonics Workshops:

Recently over 100 of our parents took time out of their busy days to attend our Maths workshops and Phonics workshops.  The feedback from these sessions was very positive and we are glad you found them useful.  Do not hesitate to come and find Mrs Brown (Foundation Stage), Mrs Jochacy (Phonics) or Mrs Hitchings (Maths) if you would like any further information.  The presentations from these meetings have been put under the ‘Parent Workshop’ tabs of the website.

Relationships and Sex Education Policy:

From September next year (2020), all schools must teach relationships and health education, and all secondary schools must teach sex education. We have been teaching relationships education at Russell since Easter 2019. Consulting parents about the school Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) policy is a requirement of the new legislation which applies from September 2020.  As a result, we would like to invite you to view our policy (on the school website, under ‘About Us’ and ‘School Policies’.  This has a link to the PSHE Association Programme of Study (also here: https://www.pshe-association.org.uk/curriculum-and-resources/resources/programme-study-pshe-education-key-stages-1%E2%80%935        which is the curriculum structure we use.  This is the content that most schools in the UK use and is recognised by Ofsted and the DfE.  We would welcome any feedback or comments you have by Friday 28th February 2020 via email: office@russell-lower.co.uk as we aim to develop our policy together in partnership.
The Russell Curriculum:

We want children to leave Russell as capable, confident, creative, resilient, ethical and challenging individuals.  At Russell Lower School we aim to offer and very much value a rich, broad and balanced curriculum.  We aim to foster the 'whole' child and consider the curriculum everything that your child will experience at school, from dawn to dusk.  Under 'Our Curriculum' tab on the website, you will find a one page summary of what Russell Lower School provides to develop the whole child.
 

All subjects at Russell Lower School have a subject leader, who fosters and develops passion, skills and knowledge in their subject.
 

Please find these responsibilities below:
 

Curriculum Responsibilities
English                                                              Mrs Caroline Johnson

Maths                                                               Mrs Zoe Hitchings

Science and outdoor learning                     Mrs Helena Moffat

Physical Education and Sports Premium     Mrs Sophie Hale and Mrs Nikki Murphy (Governor)

Phonics                                                            Mrs Emma Jochacy

History                                                              Mrs Becky Cox

Geography                                                     Miss Clara Rawlings

Art and Design                                               Miss Rachel Walker and Mr Callum Syrett

Design and Technology                                Mrs Aleks Athanasiou

Modern Foreign Languages                         Miss Anna Leece

Computing                                                     Mrs Chelsea Moore

Music                                                               Mrs Katherine Milligan/Mrs Nicki Walker

PSHE/RSE/School Council                             Miss Becky Thompson

Religious Education                                 Mrs Dawn Tuck
Pupil Premium



  Mrs Louise Bunney and Mr Rob Cullis (Governor)

Do let us know if you have any links/expertise in these subject areas that you would like to share.  We would be very excited to talk to you!
Open Door Policy:

As you know, we are passionate about our hugely popular open door policy.  Classroom doors are open from 8:40am every morning and you are very welcome to come in until 8:55am when school begins.  However, we recognise that some parents cannot use this time to communicate with teachers.  Other ways you can contact school are:

By phone: 01525 755664 or by email: office@russell-lower.co.uk  Please note The Aviary direct e-mail address too for any club queries: theaviary@russell-lower.co.uk 
You are very welcome to use these methods for anything you want us to know: things such as a different person collecting your child, a message for a teacher, a message for Aviary After-School Club etc.  Please do not feel that these are only for sickness reporting or ‘big issues’. 
Please support us each morning by leaving the classrooms promptly by 8:55am at the latest; this enables us to get learning underway as quickly as possible.

PE Kits in school:

Please can we request that children have a fully named PE kit (including plimsolls) in school with them every day?  We want to be able to maximise any opportunities available and sometimes have to change children’s PE lessons with hall availability.  Thank you.
PE/Festival news: 

Festivals coming up next term are:

· KS2 Sitting Volleyball
· KS1 and 2 gymnastics festival

You will be contacted via letter if you child/ren has been selected to attend one of these festivals.

Next half term children will be working on their gymnastics, dance and games skills within PE lessons. 

Extreme Weather School Closure:

Although the policy for all schools in Central Bedfordshire is to remain open whenever possible, the school has a duty to care for the safety of children and staff.  We may decide that we have to close the school if the weather conditions are such that it is dangerous for children and staff to travel safely to, or from, school.  We never do this lightly and sincerely apologies for inconvenience caused and always endeavour to remain open where possible.

Once the decision has been made to close you will be able to obtain information in several ways:

1) Via the school website (www.russell-lower.co.uk) Under the ‘School Closure Information’ Tab 

2) CBC’s Schools’ Open Status (SOS) system – you can register for updates at https://apps.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/apps/sos/
3) Via email sent from school at our earliest opportunity

4) Heart/Three Counties Radio – either by listening for periodic updates or via their home page on their websites for ‘School Closures – Central Bedfordshire’

Thank you in advance for your support and understanding.

Safeguarding children:

At school, we take our safeguarding responsibilities very seriously.  Above all else we want all of our children to feel safe and to be safe, both at school and at home.

As such it is our senior members of staff that take on the safeguarding lead roles.  

If you every have any concerns about your own child, or any other, please be aware of our safeguarding staff:

Designated Safeguarding Officer/Lead – Louise Bunney – Deputy Headteacher

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Officer/Lead – Nicki Walker – Headteacher.

Safeguarding Governor – Keith Redman-Henry – Governor
Flu Vaccination 2019:

Thank you to everyone who had their child vaccinated against Flu recently.  We are informed that Flu has now started circulating and it’s estimated that the season has started 4 weeks earlier than last year. It is predicted that peak activity will occur around New Year, Public Health England have therefore asked that we get as many children vaccinated as soon as possible so that there is less opportunity for transmission during all the activities planned over the winter break.  The main type of flu virus currently circulating is H3N2 which is within the vaccine this year; the vaccine therefore offers good protection.  Please see the attached letter and if your child missed their flu vaccine and they still require it, please contact the Immunisation Team on 012134 310408 to book a clinic appointment. 

Christmas Tree Festival:

On the weekend of 1st of December, St Andrew’s Church held their Christmas Tree Festival.  Russell Lower School’s tree, once again, was very impressive!  The children’s decorations, along the theme of ‘Christmas Around the World’ were really stunning this year (see the Latest News section of the website).  The choir were fabulous performing seven of their favourite Christmas songs on Sunday. A HUGE thank you for taking time to come and support us and for voting for our tree: once again (for the fourth year running!), Russell Lower School was awarded a First Prize.

Reminder - School Admissions for September 2020:
Central Bedfordshire have now opened the school admissions process for children starting school for the first time in September 2020.  Ampthill and the surrounding area is growing quickly and we were incredibly popular again this year (practically filling all 90 places very early on), so please make sure you make your application on time so that you do not miss out on a place at your preferred school.  You have until 15th January to apply for a place. Anything after this is considered a ‘late application’ and your first choice may no longer be possible. The dates/times of our New Intake meetings can be found at the beginning of this letter.
Please note that you also have to apply for your child’s Middle School place if they are currently in Year 4, this is not automatic.  The deadline for this is also 15th January and can be done through the Central Bedfordshire Admissions website.

And finally…

From everyone here at Russell Lower School, we wish you a very Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy 2020. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter, and for your on-going support.

Yours sincerely,
Mrs. N. Walker

Headteacher
